
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting - Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 
We had our Monthly Business Meeting on January 10, 2018. Ernest Carol Taylor served as 
the moderator. (1) Erin Cox, Youth Director, reported that several of the youth participated 
in the “Winter Extreme” annual event December 29 - 31, 2017. She said it was enjoyed by 
all. They are purchasing and planning to start a Bible Study for the group that involves 
thirteen sessions and the topic is “Critical Decisions: Surviving in Today's World”. She also 
reported that they will be having their Annual Valentine Meal after church on February 11, 
2018. The meal is free but donations will be accepted and will go toward funding the youth 
activities. (2) Josh Veatch, representing the Safety Security Team, reports that there have 
been about 14 people attending the meetings and the next one will be on January 30, 2018. 
At that time several measures will be put in place. Also, there is a recommended FREE 
“Protecting the Flock” seminar on January 22, 2018 in Winchester, Kentucky. This seminar 

will be "hands-on," emphasizing the skills you need in order to be ready to respond to a crisis 
in your house of worship. A church van/bus will be used for transportation if enough people 
are interested in going. (3) Charlotte Benningfield, representing the Pastor Search “Pulpit” 
Committee, reports that they are continuing to meet weekly and have the position posted in 
the Western Recorder and other places for the next several weeks. (4) McKenzie Hardin 

reports that the EARF Committee will be resuming meetings now that the holidays are over. 
She also reports that Joe Skaggs came across 24 nice chairs that he donated to the Odds and 
Evens Class. (5) Mark Carney asks that the Personnel Committee place adds in the Central 
Kentucky News Journal and Lebanon Enterprise and to also post at Campbellsville 
University regarding the search for someone interested in filling the vacant Minister of 

Music position. (6) David England, Chairman of the Pastor Search “Pulpit” Committee, 
made a motion to call Bro. Billy Compton as our Interim Pastor with a salary of $650 weekly 
plus mileage. He will lead us on the two services each Sunday, lead us on two Wednesday 
night Prayer Meeting services per month (we will cover the Business Meeting and one other 
Prayer Meeting service each month), and perform Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, and visit 
the ill and others in need on an as needed basis. He will utilize the parsonage as needed. The 
motion was voted on and approved. Bro. Compton had already agreed to serve based upon 
the vote so he will begin his leadership role on January 21, 2018. The church already has the 



Annual Birthday Meal planned for that day so it will also be a Welcome/Greet/Meet meal for 
Bro. Compton as well.  
 


